
MARIN 

WATER 

Via U.S. Certified Mail & Email (grandjury@marincounty.org) 

The Honorable Judge James Chou 

Marin County Superior Court 

P.O. Box 4988 

San Rafael, CA 94913-4988 

Deborah Haase, Foreperson 

Marin County Civil Grand Jury 

3501 Civic Center Drive, Room #275 

San Rafael, CA 94903 

September 08, 2022 

Re: 2021-2022 Marin County Civil Grand Jury Report- "A Roadmap to Water Resilience for 

Marin Municipal Water District" 

Honorable Judge Chou and Foreperson Hasse: 

Pursuant to Penal Code Section 933.05, below please find the Marin Municipal Water District's 

(District) responses to the findings and recommendations set forth in the 2021-2022 Marin 

County Civil Grand Jury's report entitled, "A Roadmap to Water Resilience for Marin Municipal 

Water District". The District appreciates the effort of the 2021-2022 Marin County Civil Grand 

Jury in developing this report as well as the opportunity to provide a response. 

I. Responses to Findings

Fl. The prospect of Marin Municipal Water District's reservoirs running dry within a year shows 

that the District has fallen short in its efforts to ensure a long-term resilient supply of water for 

its customers. The District and its ratepayers are vulnerable to the increasing likelihood of water 

shortfalls. 

The District wholly disagrees with this finding. 

The westerns states are in the midst of a 22-year drought, the longest in the past 1,200 years, 

which has impacted water security in all western states. Historic drought conditions impacted 

the District's water supply due to two consecutive dry winters with extremely low rainfall and 

runoff. Total rainfall was 35.3 inches (67.9% of average) in water year 2020 and 20.7 inches 

(39.8% of average) in water year 2021. This period was the driest 2-years in 44 years (or driest 

21-months in 97 years) and the District has been responding to this historic shift in rainfall due

to climate-change driven conditions, as are most water agencies in the arid west. Further,

during the recent water shortage emergency, the District took all necessary and appropriate
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